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Dear Friends:

When I was in fifth grade, I learned how to play the 
ukulele. I had never been musically inclined before,  
but the ukulele fascinated me. I was curious to know  
how four strings over a hollow wooden frame could 
make such wonderful sounds. As I continued to learn,  
I discovered that I enjoyed playing the ukulele, and  
I was chosen by my teacher to play a song for my school’s  
May Day celebration. Sadly, my interest in playing  

the ukulele didn’t continue any further, but I kept the ukulele and passed  
it to my son, Andrew. That same ukulele became Andrew’s first musical 
instrument, which led to his love for music. After learning the ukulele, 
Andrew took it upon himself to learn the guitar, piano and drums. Today,  
he shares his musical gifts by leading worship at his church. 

While my interest in playing musical instruments may have been short lived, 
it was amazing to see how my son found his love for music by playing the 
same ukulele that I used as a child. As parents, we never know where a new 
experience will lead our children. For some, it is the beginning of a lifelong 
passion. For others, it may lead to a new discovery about our child’s dislikes. 
Regardless of the outcome, it is our hope that our children are able to take 
each experience as a learning moment, so they can continue to grow and 
develop in their character. 

This year, our school has also adopted a new theme and new ESLRs (expected 
school-wide learning results). Our new theme comes from Revelation 21, 
where God transforms heaven and earth into something completely new. 
It is our desire that the hearts of our students, faculty and staff would be 
transformed by the power of the Holy Spirit, so they may develop deeper 
relationships with God, and be effective leaders in their communities. The 
new ESLRs bring “faith and learning together, so that we may join God in the 
formation of people and the transformation of the world.” To do so, we are 
focusing on four attitudes: humility, curiosity, love and commitment. We will 
explore all of these attitudes in our feature article. It is exciting to see how 
these new ESLRs have already taken hold of our students, as they are being 
transformed into wonderful men and women of God. 

In addition to our new theme and ESLRs, another important change has 
taken place. Just four months ago, I officially became the school’s president. 
I am very excited and humbled that God has chosen me to continue being 
a part of His school. As an alumnus, it is an honor to return to the school 
where I first began my relationship with Jesus Christ, thanks to the influence 
of my teachers. I look forward to serving each of you in my role as president.

Sincerely,

Ron Shiira ’75

President’s MessageHawaii Baptist Academy
Located in Nuuanu Valley on the island of Oahu, 
Hawaii Baptist Academy (HBA) is a Christ-centered, 
co-educational, college preparatory school for 
kindergarten through grade 12. Established in 1949 
by missionaries of the Southern Baptist Convention, 
the school is affiliated with the Hawaii Pacific Baptist 
Convention. 

HBA is a member of the Hawaii Association of 
Independent Schools, accredited by the Western 
Association of Schools and Colleges, and the 
Association of Christian Schools International. HBA 
is licensed by the Hawaii Council of Private Schools. 
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“And He who sits on the throne said, ‘Behold, I am making all things new.’ 
And He said, ‘Write, for these words are faithful and true.’”   Revelation 21:5
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HAWAII BAPTIST ACADEMY started the 2016–17 school year with new ESLRs, or expected 
schoolwide learning results. The new ESLRs were reviewed and updated as part of the 
school’s accreditation self-study process. Patricia Ota, curriculum director, says the ELSRs 
define the school’s priorities, including what students are learning to understand, do and 
care about. 

“ESLRs were designed to inspire growth and change. They represent the shared work of all 
grade levels and subjects. So it’s not just a particular department assigned to address one 
particular ESLR, but every department and grade level is responsible for integrating all of 
the ESLRs in their classroom,” said Ota.

The new ESLRs are humility, curiosity, love and commitment. Already, many of our students 
and faculty members have connected with these ESLRs. Here are some of their stories.

Humility
Lisa (Kakimoto) Lichtenberg ‘84, Kindergarten Teacher

Humility is our response to God, and the beginning of understanding. 
In awe and with gratitude, we recognize that we are born into  
God’s creation, which is vast, and into God’s story, which is already  
in progress.

As I reflect on my life, I am amazed and in awe that God had a plan 
for me from the very beginning. 

I came to HBA in 1978 as a sixth grader. I didn’t grown up in a Christian home, but my 
parents wanted to send my brother and me to a small, private school. My brother, who 
accepted Christ thanks to the influence of our teachers, brought me to Nuuanu Baptist 
Church where I accepted Christ at the end of my sixth grade year. In seventh grade, I joined 
a Bible study at HBA that was led by high school girls. We met in Colonel Sagert’s office,  
and he would drop off buckets of Kentucky Fried Chicken, or tacos from Taco Bell, during 
our meetings. He was a wonderful support, and I will always be thankful for his example. 

Mrs. Joyce Wong also played a large role in my life. One thing that she told me, and I 
continue to share this with my students now, is that “God takes ordinary people, and makes 
them extraordinary.” 

I am now in my 29th year of teaching kindergarten at HBA and I couldn’t be happier. 
I really enjoy teaching Bible because I enjoy sharing God’s love through the Biblical 
characters. In each story, I show the students how God uses ordinary people and makes 

them extraordinary, even though they 
mess up a lot. It is my goal for the children 
to realize that God sees great potential  
in each of them. Two of my former 
students are now teachers at HBA, and  
I am overwhelmed with joy and gratitude, 
knowing that they are now sharing Christ’s 
love with their students.

I am thankful, and humbled, to be a part 
of God’s story, and the ministry of HBA.

On the front cover: Jarin Ashimine, freshman, 
gazes at the night sky with his telescope.

On the back cover (from left to right): 
Jameson Ware, Katelyn Albano, Joanna Sato, 
Micah Biggers, Xan Waialeale, Amanda Tsuha, 
Tablytha Yee, Nadan Tsang, and Eddy James 
Vallesteros. Photo by Derrek Miyahara for  
Island Digital Imaging.
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Curiosity
Jarin Ashimine, 9th grade

Curiosity is our response to what God has created. With an attitude  
of wonder, we explore God’s truth through His Word and through  
His creation.

In eighth grade, I studied astronomy. My science teacher, Mr. 
Yasutomi, organized a Star Party at HBA, where we looked at 
stars through telescopes provided by the Hawaiian Astronomical 

Society (HAS). I could see so 
many details, like the cloud 
belts on Jupiter and colors  
of the star Sirius. I thought  
to myself, if there are so many 
stars in just one small area  
of the sky, there must be tons 
of other objects in the sky. 
I wanted to see more! So I 

joined the HAS and researched astronomy online. I learned a lot 
from my first telescope, a four-inch table top Dobsonian. It was 
awesome! Then I rented a six-inch Dobsonian telescope from the 
HAS for $20 a month. The clarity was amazing! My interest grew 
and I bought a used, eight-inch Dobsonian telescope for $650. 
(My parents paid for some of it because it’s for education. I’ve been  
paying back the rest by doing extra chores around the house.) 

I am the youngest member of the HAS and I am able to share my 
interest in astronomy with others. I volunteer at the HAS’s public 
star-viewing events and allow others to look at the stars through 
my telescope. In September, I returned to HBA’s middle school  
to help with the eighth grade Star Party. 

Studying astronomy helps me to learn more about God because  
I get to see His creation through the stars in the sky. I have 
learned much more about God, just by being curious and 
interested in astronomy. 

Love
Heather Araki, 11th grade & Lynn Ono, 11th grade

Love is our response to all people in light of God’s love for us.  
With grace, we live, learn, and play together in community, realizing 
that God designed us to be mutually dependent.

Heather: I started going to 
church in seventh grade after 
Lynn invited me to come to 
youth group. Lynn and her 
friends really made me feel a 
part of the family. With their 
encouragement, I accepted 
Jesus Christ as my Lord and 
Savior at Christian Emphasis 

Week. In ninth grade, I joined HBA’s Ministry Team and started 
leading Bible studies on campus. This year, Lynn and I are leading 
a Bible study for seventh grade girls. Just how I came to know 
Jesus in seventh grade, I want these girls to know Jesus too. 

Lynn: I originally joined Ministry Team to be a camp counselor  
so I could skip school, but now, I do it because I like it. I really 
want the seventh graders to know that Jesus loves them. When 
I was in middle school, I was confused about my faith, and 
whether or not I was really a Christian. So I’m glad I can be there 
for them to talk about these things. In August, I was a counselor 
at seventh grade camp, and I made lots of friends with the 
seventh graders. Since then, our weekly Bible study has grown 
from about five girls to 20. Even when we don’t have Bible study, 
I go to the middle school every morning because they email me 
and ask me to visit them. I also play basketball with them after 
school because they ask me to play. I’m not good at basketball, 
but I’m glad I can be their friend. 

After graduation, I want to go to seminary because I want to work 
in ministry full-time.

Commitment
Sean Hirano, 10th grade

Commitment is our response to God’s plan of restoration.  
With conviction, we endeavor to carry out God’s purpose by telling  
His story as we work toward the common good.

I became a Christian in fourth grade, but I didn’t really under
stand what it meant to live my life for God. This past summer,  
I went on a mission trip to Shibuya, Japan, with Waialae Baptist 
Church. We passed out flyers to people on the street, then we’d 

meet them in cafes to 
practice English and share  
the gospel. The great 
thing about this mission 
trip was that I got to see 
people accept Christ 
for the first time. I was 
talking to a lot of young 
adults and college 
students, and they are 
much older and more 
experienced than me.  
As I saw them beginning 
their new relationships 
with God, I realized  
I wasn’t really committed 
to God, and I was taking 
my relationship with  
Him for granted. 

When I came home from Japan, I changed my priorities to 
make God first. I’m now on the school’s Ministry Team and lead 
worship for chapel. I come to school every morning at 6:20 a.m. 
to practice with the worship team, and have Bible study with  
Mr. Kaneshiro. It’s a really great way to start the day through 
worship. Being a part of the Ministry Team has also connected  
me to a lot of people who really love God at our school, and I can 
talk to them anytime about God or faith issues. In December,  
I will be speaking in chapel to my peers.

New ESLRs (continued from page 1)
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Hawaii Baptist Academy’s Christian Ministries Department 
hosted the first all-school chapel for the 2016–2017 school year 
on October 19. The purpose of the event is to bring the entire 
student body together for worship and fellowship. 

Four students presented their testimonies before a crowd of 
1,000 students, teachers and staff members. Preston Gonzalez, 
fifth grader, shared how he accepted Jesus Christ as his savior in 
Mrs. Nakamura’s second grade class. This past year, he has been 
learning how to manage his time between school and basketball. 
Gonzalez says that trusting in God, and asking his mom for help, 
have helped him to be successful. Lindsey Toda, fifth grader, 
shared how she is grateful for all of the people who have helped 
her to transform as she continues to grow in her faith. These 
people include her parents, Sunday School teachers and teachers 
at HBA. Eighth grader Sydney Senter, who is an accomplished 
gymnast, shared how she is learning to trust God’s plan as  
she is unable to compete this year due to an injury. Senior  
Alyssa Futa shared how a guest speaker at Christian Emphasis 
Week encouraged her to forgive others. Through God’s transfor
ming love, she has been able to let go of her grudges and forgive. 

Following chapel, the students gathered in smaller groups for 
games, arts and crafts, and popsicles. 

Hawaii Baptist Academy’s elementary school hosted its 
annual Christian Emphasis Week (CEW) October 24-28. Poet 
Mary Oliver inspired this year’s theme, “The Wild Side.”

“Many children want to know why they were created by God. 
Besides answering that important question, we want our students 
to take their ‘one wild, and precious life,’ and do something with  
it to share God’s love. That  
can be as big as a life dream,  
or as small as a choice 
on the playground or in 
their family,” said Cindy 
Gaskins, campus minister.

Throughout the week, 
students and teachers 
spent time outside 
of the classroom to 
explore questions about 
Christianity and faith,  
play trust games and 
appreciate God’s creation.

Another hands-on dimension of CEW was preparing projects 
that serve others. Students spray painted wall murals and drew 
road maps on shoeboxes to keep neighbors near and far on their 
minds. Each student was given a shoebox to fill with small toys 
and hygiene supplies. The shoebox will be donated to Operation 
Christmas Child, which sends thousands of shoeboxes around 

the world each Christmas to children in need. Additionally,  
at least 60 bags filled with canned goods were donated to the 
food pantry at Olivet Baptist Church.

The week culminated with Community Service Day. On Friday, 
every elementary student participated in a service project at  
an organization in the school’s neighborhood. Some of these 
projects were playing bingo with seniors at Malulani Hale, 
making cards shaped like turkeys for Meals on Wheels, sorting 
canned foods at Olivet Baptist Church’s food pantry, and 
delivering artwork to patients at Kuakini Hospital and the 
Rehabilitation Hospital of the Pacific.

The guest speaker for CEW was Dani Beth Crosby, family and 
communications minister at University Avenue Baptist Church. 
Thirty-five students accepted Jesus Christ for the first time, and 

another 30 wrote 
down questions 
about what it 
means  
to follow Jesus.

All-School Chapel

Christian Emphasis Week

Students come together for worship at the all-school chapel. Left to right: 
Ryden Inoshita, kindergartner; Joshua Joo, senior; Kiara Chun, senior; and Anri 
Seminara, kindergartner.

All-school chapels are held twice during the school year.  
The school’s very first all-school chapel was held in August 2014 
when HBA launched its first school-wide campaign entitled  
“Love Does.” This year’s school-wide theme is “Transform,” 
which emphasizes the life-changing power of God’s love in  
each person’s life.

A patient at The Rehabilitation Hospital of 
the Pacific hugs a student after receiving a 
handmade card. Photo by The Rehabilitation 
Hospital of the Pacific – Marketing Team.

Kindergartner Lucas 
Wong, right, plays bingo 
with a senior resident  
at Malulani Hale.
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The summer between his junior and senior  
years Tim interned at an agency in Honolulu,  
making the connections that would lead  
to a job at KHON when he graduated.  
“A God thing,” he calls it. His job there was 
in production administration. Four years 
later Tim and some colleagues broke off to 
start a “boutique” ad agency, taking on jobs 
for local companies that were perhaps too 
small for the major agencies. Over the years, 
he has worked on ad campaigns for HMSA, 
First Hawaiian Bank, Starwood Resorts, 
Hawaiian Airlines and Bank of Hawaii (the 
latter the only one he still does). 

Tim says that Hawaii is a unique ad 
market and one of the most interesting. 
The language and situations must be 
authentic, something mainland agencies 
could not easily achieve. 

In 2001 Tim was hired by the mega-church  
New Hope, where he was a member and  
had been volunteering, to be in charge 
of all things audio-visual. New Hope is 

known for its vibrant worship services, 
with professional quality sound, lighting, 
and drama. Tim says his goal is to “help  
the church speak the language of the com
munity. Media is the de facto language 
of our society.” At the same time he aims 
to deliver the Gospel message without 
compromise. 

In 1991 Tim co-produced and co-directed  
with Dennis Christianson the international
ly acclaimed film Goodbye Paradise, starring 
newscaster Joe Moore and featuring a 
number of local personalities. Funny and 
sad, it is a parable of kindness vs greed, 
redemption vs superficiality. 

In 2014 Under the Blood Red Sun was 
released. Based on a book by Graham 
Salisbury, Tim directed and his wife Mardi 
Savage was the associate producer of the 
film. Set in Nuuanu Valley near what is 
now the HBA campus, it is the story of 
a friendship between two thirteen-year-
olds, one the son of Japanese immigrants 
and the other the son of a haole Matson 
executive. The title refers to the insignia 
on the planes that strafed the area on 
December 7, 1941. The film has opened 
up conversations within families whose 
grandparents had not previously been 
willing to talk about the shame and fear 
that ensued, with internment for some 
and the destruction of cultural treasures 
that might suggest they were less than 
loyal to the US. Under the Blood Red Sun 
has won six out of six top film festival 
awards, most recently for Best Feature 
Film at both the Love International Film 
Festival in Los Angeles and at Park City 
International Film Festival in Utah. 

Tim is evasive about what film he may 
work on next, suggesting only that he has 
several ideas in mind and is waiting to 
hear from God because of the tremendous 
time and effort each film takes. 

Asked what advice he would give to 
students aspiring to follow in his footsteps, 
Tim offered two, somewhat contradictory, 
observations. One, there are colleges with 
excellent majors in the field. These are 
expensive and their value is decreasing. 
Furthermore, what they teach about 
equipment and techniques is constantly 
changing. Two, there are internships. 
One can learn the same information 
as in college at much less cost, possibly 
even being paid for the experience. The 
teaching may be one-on-one and hence 
more flexible and practical. Tim has several 
internees each summer in the New Hope 
program and other churches offer similar 
opportunities. At the least, even a small 
church may welcome youngsters to assist 
with its sound system.

Inexpensive gear has democratized the 
making of films and ads. Almost anyone 
can become a film maker. That doesn’t 
mean everyone can produce quality work. 
Less important than knowing how to 
film is knowing what to film. There is no 
substitute for broad knowledge and life 
experiences. A degree in English, history, 
art, or a foreign language may be more 
helpful than one in film and broadcasting. 

Tim has visited HBA’s film classes 
and has high praise for what teacher 
Sean Malinger and his students are 
accomplishing.

Alumni Chronicles  
Tim Savage ’79

By Maurine King

When Tim Savage left for 
Stanford after graduating from 
HBA in 1979, he had no clear 
career goals. Medicine, maybe? 
A low grade on a chemistry 
exam discouraged him from 
pursuing that. At about the 
same time he ventured into a 
film class out of curiosity. Click! 
He went on to graduate with a 
degree in film and broadcasting.

Tim Savage, left, with author Graham Salisbury, right, on the set of Under The Blood Red Sun. Photo courtesy 
of Tim Savage. 

Tim Savage with his family at the world premiere of 
Under the Blood Red Sun at Hawaii Theater. From 
left to right: Mardi, Luke, Laney, and Tim. Photo 
courtesy of Tim Savage.

Under the Blood Red Sun is available from iTunes; Amazon Instant; Oceanic Time Warner Cable 
Movies on Demand (in Hawaii); and as DVDs and Blu-rays (www.underthebloodredsun.com).
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Exceptional Friends 
($5,000 and above)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. David K. Arita
	 American Carpet One Foundation
Atherton Family Foundation
Hawaii Pacific Baptist Convention
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Hidano
Mr. & Mrs. Morris H. Kimoto 

 

Rev. & Mrs. Carl K. Kinoshita
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Shiraki Memorial Foundation
Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya
	 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick White
	 (Winona Au White ’83)
Mr. & Mrs. Henry T. Yamashita
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew W.Y. Young

California
Mr. & Mrs. Louie W. Daugherty
Mrs. Lurie Walker Stewart

Georgia
Warren Baptist Church

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Taliaferro

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

Maryland
Gen. & Mrs. Carlton W. Fulford

Mississippi
Fannie Peeples Estate
Ms. Patricia Simmons

New Mexico
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. James Hall
Nella Fae McElroy Estate 

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. John Stanford

Texas
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mrs. Grace Colson 
Bessie Fleming Trust
Dorothy M. Kincaid Estate
Liatis Foundation
Mays Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Larry R. McLendon
The Susan C. Studer Gift &  

Religious Trust

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Louis B. Price

Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016 

Fiscal Year Giving Summary 
Contributions totaling $1,510,648 were received during the 
past fiscal year, July 1, 2015–June 30, 2016. Of this amount, 
75% was designated for the new Arts and Science Building and 
other high school campus improvements, 17% for endowment, 
and 8% for school programs and current scholarships. 
MAHALO for giving to HBA!

Ali‘i Eagle Circle
($100,000 in total gifts)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Alexander & Baldwin, Inc.
Mr.* & Mrs. Gary H. Arizala
Mr.* & Mrs. Allen K.L. Au
Bank of Hawaii
Samuel N. & Mary Castle 

Foundation
Design Partners, Inc. 

Mr. Owen Chock 
Mr. Vernon Inoshita

Mr. & Mrs. Roy Jones
The Kaneta Charitable  

Foundation 
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Kaneta

Dr.* & Mrs. Dan H. Kong
Mr.* & Mrs. Melvin Nakagawa
Mrs. Sue Nishikawa*
Nuuanu Baptist Church
Mr. Scott D. Oyer ’84 
Mr.* & Mrs.* Richard Sakata
Mrs. Margaret Tatum*

California
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Louie Daugherty

Georgia
Mr.* & Mrs. W. Everett Bennett
Nancy Jane Blair Estate
Briarlake Baptist Church, Decatur
Blanche Sale Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade
Warren Baptist Church, Augusta
Mr.* & Mrs. Henry Whitehead

Kentucky
Dr.* & Mrs. Don Chatham

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Jim King

New Mexico
Mr.* & Mrs. James Rakes

North Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Carl E. Bates
Mr.* & Mrs. Harold W. Causby
Mr. & Mrs. Tom R. Causby
Mr.* & Mrs. Warren Sato
Ann A. Smith Estate
Mr.* & Mrs.* D. Ken Street

Oklahoma
Mr.* & Mrs. Joe Coleman
Dr. & Mrs.* William E. Hall
Mrs. Nella Fae McElroy*
Mr.* & Mrs.* Lawrence Peitz

South Carolina
Dr.* & Mrs.* Mercer Bridges
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence Holden

Texas
Anonymous
Robert & Lenora* Coder Family
Dr. & Mrs. William M. Cobb
Mr.* & Mrs.* J.R. Collins
Mr. * & Mrs.* William H. Crowe
Dr.* & Mrs.* Hubert Driggs
Mr.* & Mrs.* Loyd L. Edwards
Dr.* & Mrs.* Floyd Golden
Mrs. Vera Holsinger*
Mr.* & Mrs. J. Ed Hutcherson
Mr. & Mrs.* Ernest C. Jett
Dr. & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson
Mrs. Bess Jones*
Liatis Foundation

Cleon & Wilma Ligon Trust
Mr.* & Mrs.* Clester S. McClain
Mobberly Baptist Church,  

Longview
Dr. Darold Morgan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Earl O’Keefe
Col.* & Mrs.* Stanley Sagert
Mrs. Urma L. Skinner*
Mr. & Mrs. Joe M. Sloan
Mr.* & Mrs.* R. Doyle Taylor

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee Wortham

*deceased

Diamond Eagle Circle 
($1 million in total gifts)

Dr.* & Mrs.* Albert J. Geiger  
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Mays Foundation 
Amarillo, Texas 

Mr.* & Mrs.* W.A. Mays
Mr.* & Mrs.* Troy M. Mays

Shiraki Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii 

Mrs. Hilda Shiraki*

Platinum Eagle Circle 
($750,000 in total gifts)

JES Edwards Foundation 
Fort Worth, Texas 

Mrs. Jareen Schmidt

Gold Eagle Circle 
($500,000 in total gifts)

Harold K.L. Castle Foundation  
Kaneohe, Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest K.F. Lum 
Honolulu, Hawaii
Albert T. & Wallace T. Teruya
	 Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Togikawa  
Honolulu, Hawaii

Silver Eagle Circle
($300,000 in total gifts)

Atherton Family Foundation 
Honolulu, Hawaii
First Baptist Church 
Amarillo, Texas

First Hawaiian Bank 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Dorothy Kincaid Estate 
Midland, Texas

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kittredge 
Albuquerque, New Mexico

Mr.* & Mrs.* Clarence McCreless  
Dallas, Texas

J. Warren Reid Estate 
Lubbock, Texas 

Mr. & Mrs. John D. Stanford 
Surfside Beach, South Carolina

Mrs. Johnnie Taylor* 
Dallas, Texas 

Verizon/Hawaiian Telcom 
Honolulu, Hawaii

Lifetime 
Eagle Donors
The Eagle Circles recognize 
donors whose lifetime gifts 
to Hawaii Baptist Academy 
exceed $100,000. Cumulative 
gifts include cash, securities, 
negotiable property, planned 
gifts and donated services.
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Special Friends
($1,000-4,999)

Hawaii
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Walter T. Agena
Alec & Belle Waterhouse  

Lecture Series
Ms. Georgiana L. Arakaki
Mrs. Pearl Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Harold K. Asato
Mrs. Mildred Au
Central Pacific Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Ching
Ms. Laura Efurd
First Hawaiian Bank
	 Pearlridge Branch
Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Gima
HBA PTF
HDG, Inc.
Ms. Claudia Henna
Mr. & Mrs. Leslie I. Hidaka
Mr. & Mrs. Moriyoshi Hiratani
Drs. Matthew & Hyewon Ing
Mr. & Mrs. Robert P. Kam ’66
Ms. Miki Kanda
Mr. Charles Y. Kaneshiro
Mr. Timothy R. Kaneshiro ’70
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Katahara
Mrs. Esther Kawakami-Williams
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne H. Kawata
Kilohana Kai
	 Mr. Richard Yaginuma, Pres.
Ms. Norma Kim
Mr. and Mrs. James Kinoshita
Ms. Susan H. Kitsu ’83 
Ms. Edna Kong ’75 Assoc.
Mrs. Mary Eleanor Kong
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Lau 

(Gina Umebayashi Lau ’92)
Dr. & Mrs. Christian Lee  

Pharmacy One Pharmd Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Lee  

(Katherine Ching Lee ’69)
Ms. Kristlin Renee Lee ’01 
Mr. & Mrs. Ralph S. Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Li
Mr. & Mrs. Les Lichtenburg  

(Lisa Kakimoto Lichtenburg ’84)
Ms. Evie S. Lum ’97
Mr. & Mrs. Leighton Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Kris Masaki  

(Carole Ann Nakama Masaki ’95)
Mrs. Stephanie E. Masatsugu
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Matsui
Mr. & Mrs. Randall N. Morita
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Nakamura
Mrs. Shirley Nishimoto

Mr. & Mrs. Masa Nohara  
(Jean Omiya Nohara ’61)

Nuuanu Baptist Church
Ms. Rae Heather Nylen
Mr. & Mrs. John K. Ogoshi
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde Okazaki
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel T. Omiya ’77 
Mr. Dennis M. H. Pang
Mr. William F. Rosa
Mr. & Mrs. John Sabas
Mr. & Mrs. Reynold M. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sakai
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Shiira ’75 
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Shiohira
Mr. Andrew T. Shiozaki ’13 
Mr. & Mrs. Bryce M. Tani ’88
Mrs. Ethel S. Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. Russell I. Uehara
University Ave. Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. Richard K. Uyehara ’59 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Watase
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Wee ’63
Mr. & Mrs. Arnold K. Wong ’83 
Mr. Greg & Dr. Irene Yamamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Yokotake
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Yonamine
Mr. & Mrs. Nee Won Young

Alaska
Dr. Eric K.B. Lim ’94

Arkansas
Mr. & Mrs. Ed McCreless 
Mrs. Ernestine Moody

California
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Kulencavich  

(Carol Okamoto Kulencavich 
’80)

LTC & Mrs. Steven B. Phillips ’85
Dr. Robyn L. Richard ’94 

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Oxford

Georgia
Mrs. Teresa Bennett 
Blanche Sale Trust
Dr. & Mrs. James Granade
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph B. Harris
Col. & Mrs. Wayne King
Mr. & Mrs. James R. Perkins
Mr. & Mrs. Olin Plunkett
Mr. & Mrs. Virgil Smith
Mrs. Tina Whitehead

Indiana
Mr. & Mrs. Martin R. Rinehart

Kentucky
Mrs. Linda O. Bell
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Cosby, Jr.
Mrs. Roberta Tassie
Mrs. Florence Alice Young

Maryland
Ms. Mary Ann Faccone

Mississippi
Ms. Emma Marie Braddock

North Carolina
Dr. & Mrs. Andrew D. Lee ’85 
Mr. & Mrs. Melvin R. Lutz, Jr.

Oklahoma
Dr. & Mrs. Benny Bankston
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Jackson
Mrs. Carol B. O’Rear

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. J. Harris Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Pope
Mr. & Mrs. Don Randall
Mrs. Sandra B. White

Tennessee
Ms. Janette Amos
Mr. & Mrs. Joe D. Stoneham
Margaret Tatum Trust
Mr. Gary Wilkes

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. Bobby Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald B. Bellis
BNSF Railway Foundation 
Ms. Mina Budzilowski
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Dietze
Mrs. Betty J. Ellerd
Ms. Vennetta J. Ellerd
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne E. Ford
Dr. & Mrs. Juan Garza  

(Beth Lazo Garza ’80)
Mr. & Mrs. Glen R. Goode
The Herman & Patsy Smith  

Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Burnell Hutcherson
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Jackson
Mr. Ernest C. Jett, Sr.
Dr. & Mrs. Mel E. Johnson
Mrs. Dorothy B. Langdon
Mr. & Mrs. Jamie Light
W.A. & Agnes Mays Trust 3
Mrs. Bonnie June McClain
Mobberly Baptist Church
Dr. Darold H. Morgan
Mrs. Nancy Munnerlyn
Mr. Hank Plume
Mr. Jerry Redmon*
J.W. Reid Estate
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Spottswood, Sr.
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Spurling
Mrs. Betty Ann Sweitzer*
Mrs. Darleen Taliaferro
Ms. Susie Taylor
Mrs. Joan T. Trew
Mr. Robert Whitfield

Virginia
Mrs. Reba Bayliss
Friendship Apartment Village 

Corp.
Mrs. Juanda H. Halliwill

Washington
Mr. Sean T. Nakamura ’95
Ms. Melissa Young ’86 &  

Mr. Donald Siebers

Sustaining Friends
($500-$999)

Hawaii
Mrs. Amy E. Arizala
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Chong
Mrs. Helen Choy
Mr. Geary Chun & 
	 Dr. Eileen Ogasawara-Chun
Mrs. Deborah Kidani Duval ’82
First Hawaiian Bank Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Barry N. Fujita
Ms. Sharon M. Hagio
Mr. & Mrs. Mark K. Hirae ’72  

(Marsha Ishida Hirae ’72) 
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Hirano
Ms. Cathy F. Hirata
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Hiyane
Mr & Mrs. Bruce Hosaka
Mr. & Mrs. Hayden Hu
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley S. Ichioka
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Ifuku
Rev. Clyde Kakiuchi
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard C.Y. Kam
Ms. Phyllis H. Kamada
Mr. & Mrs. Von Kenric Kaneshiro 

’83 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kikuta
Ms. Jocelyn N. Lee ’88 
Rev. Rob Lockridge
Mr. & Mrs. Hitoshi Matsuo
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Mishima
Mr. & Mrs. James S. Miyachi	
Mr. & Mrs. Dwight Mizuno
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew M. Monden
Mrs. Aimee Nishioka
Ms. Nikki Okazaki ’73 Assoc.
Mrs. Carol Omoto
Mrs. Marsha K. Onaga
Ms. Patricia Ota
Mr. & Mrs. George Quek 
Mr. & Mrs. Myles Sakaguchi
Dr. Kevin Suehiro ’94 
Mr.* & Mrs. Sachio Taira
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Takata
Mr. Yasuhide Tamashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Tanigawa ’67  

(Gail Lam Tanigawa ’67)
Mr. & Mrs. Katsuro Taura
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Mr. & Mrs. George Teramoto
Mr. & Mrs. Dexter T. Teruya
Mr. & Mrs. Clifford H. Togo
Mr. & Mrs. David Uehara
Mr. & Mrs. James Utsugi  

(Susan Miyamoto Utsugi ’82)
Waialae Baptist Church
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Wong
Mr. & Mrs. William Y. K. Young

Alabama
Mrs. Dell Mays

California
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Barnes
Dr. & Mrs. Peter C.F. Chee ’76 
Dr. James L. Melton ’75 
Mrs. Ruby Sakoda Nakahara  

’55 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tsumaki  

(Wanda Chong Tsumaki ’73) 

Colorado
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Gossack 

(Patricia Martin Gossack ’59)

Florida
LTC & Mrs. Bruce M. Furlow

Illinois
Mr. & Mrs. Shane B. Stanford

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kemp
Hermon & Rayberta Ray Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Whiteley

North Carolina
W.R. & Cornelia Grigg Estate
The Holden Foundation

New Jersey
Microsoft Corporation

New Jersey
Microsoft Corporation

New Mexico
Rev. & Mrs. Dudley Bristow
Mr. Allen E. Goodrich

Nevada
Mrs. Diane U. Smith

Ohio
Mr. & Mrs. Don Klingler 
Mr. & Mrs. Don Spafford

Oklahoma
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Orga
Rev. & Mrs. Deron Spoo

Pennsylvania
Rev. & Mrs. James Worth

South Carolina
Mrs. Ruth Ann Brooks 
Mr. & Mrs. W. Tim Brown

Texas
Mrs. Julie A. Abernathy
Mr. & Mrs. Philip L. Brown
Chevron Matching Employee 

Funds
Mr. & Mrs. Charles C. Driscoll 
Mrs. June C. Hatley
Dr. & Mrs. David G. McQuitty
R. Alton & Helen Reed Estate
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Taylor
Mrs. Susan Wilhoit
Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Wilson
Mrs. Bobbie F. Wright
Mr. & Mrs. Norman O. Wright

Virginia
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Mori ’59 
Dr. Kelly Ann Yamashiro ’87 

Washington
Mr. James A. DeVoe, Jr. ’77 
Mrs. Carol Franklin Sutton

Kokua Friends 
($100-$499)

Hawaii

Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Keith H. Abe
Ms. Wendy Au Andrews ’69 
Ms. Toni T. Arakaki ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Royden Arashiro
Mr. & Mrs. Suchart Archpru
Mr. & Mrs. Wyman Au
Mr. Ivan Awa
Mr. & Mrs. Richard T. Bento
Mr. & Mrs. John Bninski
Mrs. Phyllis Kamaga Cano
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey H. T. Chang
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley W. Ching
Mrs. Janet K. Chinn
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Chock, III
Mr. Owen Chock
Mr. & Mrs. Chae Won Choe
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Chong
Mr. & Mrs. Byron C.S. Choy
Dr. & Mrs. Gerin T. Chun ’73
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Chung
Dr. & Mrs. Graham Cormack 

(Marlo Ganialongo Cormack 
’96)

Mr. & Mrs. James A. DeVoe
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Dixon, Jr.
Mr. Glen K. Elliott
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Ellis 
Drs. Howard & Linda Endo
Mr. & Mrs. Terence T. Enoki
Mrs. Robin L. Oka Estrada ’82 
Dr. & Mrs. William L.T. Fong	
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Fowler
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon M. Fujimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Kenric Y. Fukuda
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley K. Fukuhara
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Chiang  

(Jamie Fukui Chiang ’92)
Mr. & Mrs. Francis T.P. Fung
Mr. Dennis Gomes
Mr. & Mrs. Richard E. Gonsalves, Jr.
Mr. Edwin Goto ’64
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth T. Goya
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Hara, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn T. Harada
Mrs. Roxanne Choy Hashim ’01 
Hawaii Care Services
Mrs. B. Jeannie Hedberg
Ms. Jennifer A. Hee ’97 
HEI/Hawaiian Electric
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hidano
Dr. & Mrs. George Higa
Mr. & Mrs. Alton T. Higashi
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Higashi

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hirae
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne T. Hokama
Mr. & Mrs. John S.G. Hom
Mr. & Mrs. Reid Honbo ’85  

(Lynley Murakami Honbo ’85)
Mr. & Mrs. Roger Honda
Mr. William Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Arian Hoxha  

(Lisa Yoshioka Hoxha ’90)
Mr. Charles Hui
Mr. & Mrs. Garrett Iha
Mr. & Mrs. Steven J. Iha
Mr. & Mrs. Scot J. Iseri
Mr. & Mrs. Alden Ishii
Mr. & Mrs. Davis K. Ishikawa ’85
Mr. & Mrs. Hachiro Ishizu
Island Insurance Foundation	
Mr. & Mrs. Warren K. Itamura
Mr. Frederick K. Ito
Chaplain & Mrs. Kiyo Itokazu ’54 
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Itokazu
Mr & Mrs. Sabbithi Jayaprakash
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Johiro
Mr. & Mrs. Si Deuk Joo
Mrs. Carol M. Kagimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Kaida
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis K. Kajiura	
Mrs. Barbara Kam
Ms. Sandra H.W. Kam ’00 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry H. Kame’enui
Mr. & Mrs. Keith Kamita
Mr. & Mrs. Danny Kamiyama	
Mr. & Mrs. Dean K. Kaneshiro
Mrs. Hatsuko Kaneshiro  

(June Shimogaki Kaneshiro ’68)
Mrs. Gladys Nakamura Kasai
Mr. & Mrs. George Kashiwa
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Kashiwamura ’81 
Mr. Cameron Katsuyoshi ’84
Mr. & Mrs. Albert D. Kauwe
Mrs. Sandra J. Kawabata
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert I. Kido
Mr. Neal M. Kido ’96 
Mr. Aaron Y. Kim ’06 
Ms. Maurine King
Ms. Sherylann K. Kinilau
Mr. & Mrs. Richard S. Kishaba
Mr. Kendall M. Kishida ’92 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Y. Kobashigawa
Mr. & Mrs. Mervyn Kokubun
Mr. & Mrs. Jensen Kono  

(Cynthia Henna Kono ’78)
Mr. & Mrs. James T. Kubo
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Kuranishi
Mr. & Mrs. Randall K. Kurata
Mrs. May H. Kusumoto
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Kuwahara

Mainland Advisory Council charter member Darold Morgan of Richardson, 
Texas, with HBA first graders.
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Mr. & Mrs. Edward R. Lebb  
Career Development Center 
of Hawaii

Mr. & Mrs. John D. Lee  
(Trisha Fukumoto Lee ’94)

Dr. & Mrs. William Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Winston Lee
Mrs. Jane Leong
Mr. & Mrs. Richard L. Li
Ms. Noelle Liew
Mrs. Florence Lim
Dr. & Mrs. Francis T. Lim
Mr. & Mrs. John C.C. Loo
Mrs. Eileen Lovelace
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Lum  

(Elizabeth McLemore Lum ’78)
Mr. & Mrs. Kit Ma
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Marshall  

(Patti Jackson Marshall ’60)
Mrs. Muriel Masumura ’60
Mr.* & Mrs. Patrick L. Mathews
Ms. Sherry L. McLemore ’81 
Ms. Pam Metthe
Ms. Rebecca D. Midling ’02 
Mr. Leighton K. Miyachi ’84 
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Mizushima
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Monico
Ms. Sachiko Monzen
Mr. & Mrs. Ross Morihara  

(Traci Ann Shibuya ’91)
Mr. & Mrs. David Morimoto  

(Kathleen Naito Morimoto ’86)
Mr. Ryan T. Morioka ’93 
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde T. Morita
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Mukai
Dr. & Mrs. Ken Munechika 
Mr. & Mrs. Myles A. Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Claude Nagaishi
Mrs. Lori M. Nagao
Mr. & Mrs. George Nagayama
Mr. & Mrs. Vern M. Nakaguma
Mrs. Patricia O. Nakama
Mr. Alan T. Nakamura
Mrs. Julia N. Nakamura
Mrs. Sheryl Ito Nakanishi ’88 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary H. Nakano
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Nakano
Mrs. Joyce Nakasone
Mr. & Mrs. Nolan J. Namba
Rev. & Mrs. Ken Newman
Mr. & Mrs. Layne Nishimiya
Mr. & Mrs. George K. Noguchi
Mrs. Pat Nomura
Mr. & Mrs. Reginald Norimoto
Mr. & Mrs. Gregg Oishi
Mr. & Mrs. Clay Okada
Mr. Glenn Onaga ’66 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Osaki

Mr. & Mrs. Brian M. Oshima
Rev. & Mrs. Herbert H. Oshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Wesley Otani
Mr. Gerald Ouchi &  

Mrs. Barbara Sano
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Oyer
Mrs. Betty Petherbridge
Mr. & Mrs. Solomon Phillip
Col. & Mrs. Samuel Piper
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory A. Poole
Mr. & Mrs. Elton Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn T. Saito 
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald K. Saito 
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Saruwatari
Mr. & Mrs. Takayuki Sasaki
Mr. Clay A. Sato ’80
Dr. & Mrs. Harvey T. Sato
Dr. Renee L. Sato ’93
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn K. Shibata
Mr. & Mrs. Myles S. Shoji ’94
Mr. & Mrs. Herbert S. Shiraishi
Mrs. Florencia L. Stackel
Mr. & Mrs. August M. Suehiro ’67 
Mr. & Mrs. David Sur
Mr. & Mrs. Gary N. Taketa
Mrs. Clara K. Takiguchi
Mr. & Mrs. Brent Takushi ’85
Mr. Morris T. Takushi
Mr. & Mrs. Sean S. Tamashiro ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Shoichi Tamura
Dr. & Mrs. Lance I. Teramoto
Mr. Devyn K. Teruya ’12 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Toda
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald S. Tokuda
Mr. & Mrs. Myron K. L. Tom
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne T. Toma
Mr. Brandt M. Tsuha ’94 
Mr. & Mrs. Sidney Tsutsui
Mr. & Mrs. Chad Uyehara
Mrs. Evelyn Uyeunten
Mr. & Mrs. Darren Vorderbruegge
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Wada
Ms. Pauline Wagnon
Mr. & Mrs. Benson Wakuzawa
Mrs. Marilyn F. Wallace
Col. & Mrs. Alika Watts  

(Martha Lovelace Watts ’79) 
Mr. Charles Whitten
Mrs. Gloria Williaford
Mrs. Glenna Wong
Mr. & Mrs. Kerstan Wong
Mrs. Shirley Yahata-Takaaze
Dr. & Mrs. Clayton Yamada
Mr. & Mrs. Hisao Yamada
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald T. Yamashiro
Ms. Donna Yap ’71 Assoc.

Mr. Alan C.H.Yeh ’98 
Mr. & Mrs. Todd Yokotake ’84 
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Yoshida  

(Cynthia Chong Yoshida ’86) 
Mr. & Mrs. Blaine Yoshioka
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Yoshishige
Mr. & Mrs. Calvin E. Young
Dr. & Mrs. Glenn Young
Mr. & Mrs. Philip C. C. Young
Mr. & Mrs. Melvyn Yukumoto

Alabama
Col. (Ret.) & Mrs. Willis R. Bunting
Lt. Col. & Mrs. William C. Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Leon R. Hicks, Jr.

Arizona
Mr. & Mrs. Robert K. Amano
Mr. & Mrs. Steven A. Hartman
Mrs. Susan Dodge Waterman  

’61 Assoc.

California
Dr. & Mrs. R. Gene Anderson
Mr. J.D. Andrews
Dr. & Mrs. Bob G. Byrd
Ms. Rena B. Cheatley
Dr. Jeffrey K.H. Ching ’79
Mrs. Tracy Morita Denbeau ’98 
Mr. Alan Humason  

& Mrs. Pamela J. Elmers
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Gayer  

(Jean Tamashiro Gayer ’61)
Mr. Gerald & Ms. Mildred Hodges
Mr. Darin A. Itamura ’04 
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne S. Kuramoto
Mrs. Eileen Chong Leung ’66 
Mr. David K. Mayeda
Mr. Todd Y. Murata ’87
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry S. Okimoto ’76 
Ms Lillian Oyama ’57
Mrs. Elsie L. Perkins

Mr. & Mrs. Curtis J. Sasaki ’74 
Mr. & Mrs. John Yee (Diana 

Chow Yee ’60)

Connecticut
Dr. Minh Han

District of Columbia
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Kimo  

Kippen ’77

Florida
Mrs. Deborah Tom Keith  

’68 Assoc.
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Lewis
Mr. & Mrs. Edwin S. Salter

Georgia
Georgia Baptist Foundation  

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Zwald
Mrs. Bobette Keller

Illinois
Dr. Jan Waggoner

Indiana
Mrs. Edith Tengan Richardson

Kentucky
Dr. Betty Jean Chatham
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Pryor
Mr. & Mrs. David Wade

Louisiana
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Diket

Maine
Mr. & Mrs Paul Letalien  

(Janet Mitchell Letalien ’81)

Maryland
Mr. & Mrs. Clement Gimbert
Mr. Tom Grote

Massachusetts
Mrs. Maile Moore Wang ’98

Mississippi
Mrs. Ida Schnautz

Mainland Advisory Council members Jim and Jackie Hall of Owasso, Okla., with 
host family, Dean and Lori Toda and children, David-11th gr., Lauren-5th gr., and 
Lindsey-4th gr.
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Missouri
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Brent Camp 

(Beth Teves Camp ’89)

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Richard M. Cornwell
Mr. & Mrs. Roger W. Gantt

Ohio
Pitney Bowes

Oklahoma
Dr. Cathy Bankston
Dr. & Mrs. Jerry D. Dillion
Mr. & Mrs George Gorham
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Howarth
Mrs. Jarene Robison

Oregon
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Brown  

(Carol Folsom Brown ’64)

Pennsylvania
Dr. & Mrs. Gordon R. Lam ’61
Mrs. Mary Ann Piland

Rhode Island
Dr. & Mrs. Wesley McLendon

South Carolina
Mr. James O. Martin

Tennessee
Mrs. Nancy Clonts
Ms. Katsuko Hausser
Mrs. Joyce Wong

Texas
Mr. & Mrs. James F. Bond, Jr.
Ms. Barbara Clayton
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Donaldson
Mr. & Mrs. John Eargle
Mr. & Mrs. Michael C. Fisher ’70
Mrs. Jacqueline S. Frazer
Mrs. Belinda A. Giles
Dr. & Mrs. Isaac Gusukuma ’69 
Mr. Johnny Horton
Mrs. Betty Kline
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Lake
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Longbottom
J. Ivey Miller Estate
Dr. & Mrs. Marshall W. Morgan
Mr. James L. Myrick
Mrs. Kristin Sagert Obermeyer ’78  
Mrs. Dorothy E. Parker
Mr. & Mrs. Jim M. Reagan
Mr. Christopher Reynolds 
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Rowe
Mr. Stanley A. Sagert ’71 
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Snider
Mrs. Linda C. Thoreson
Mrs. Gretta Lum Warren ’61
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne West
Dr. & Mrs. Loren M. White

Mrs. Karen Willis
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Young
Ms. Lisa M. Zinkie ’86 

Virginia
Ms. Kathryn Dyer
Ms. Dorothy C. Eller
Mrs. Lynne H. Gardner
Mrs. Martha Jo Meserole
Mr. & Mrs. Curtis Mills, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Sam G. Moneyhun
Ms. Melina Perdue
Mr. & Mrs. James Spotswood Ray

Washington
Mr. & Mrs. Forrest T. Franklin, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Steven M. Sakuma
Ms. Janice E. Yoder ’76 

Wisconsin
Ms. Linda R. Coyle

Friends 
(Up to $99)

Hawaii
Mr. & Mrs. Felix Agraan
Mr. & Mrs. Brian T. Aoki
Mr. & Mrs. Christian R.K. Aona, III
Mr. Paul K. Au ’79 
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Benn
Ms. Taryn S. Bohan ’10 
Ms. Karla F. Brundage ’85 
Mr. Sherwin C.K. Chang ’91 
Mr. Christopher Y. Ching ’06 
Dr. Nicole Chong ’06 
Ms. Cathy Chow
Ms. Erica M. Chun ’07 
Mr. & Mrs. Randall Chun
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin H. Ebisuya
Mrs. Betsy Feldman
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Fong
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis T. Fujimoto
Mrs. Dorothy Gulden
Mr. Leighton M. Hara ’95 
Mr. & Mrs. Lance Hayashi
Mr. & Mrs. Gary M. Hirata
Ms. Gail Hirozawa
Ms. Elise M. Hishinuma ’06 
Mr. & Mrs. George Honzaki
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Ishikawa
Mr. & Mrs. George T. Iwahiro
Mrs. Julia Wong Johnson ’04
Mr. Dennis W. Jung ’74 
Ms. Jodi A. Kamemoto ’06 
Mrs. Rebecca Liberato Kanekoa ’56
Mr. Kellen K. Kaneshiro ’00
Ms. Rachel E. Kaneshiro 
Ms. Joanne L. Kealoha
Mr. & Mrs. Conan H. Kodama
Mr. Joel K. Kurata ’02 

Mr. & Mrs. David L. Leatherman 
Mr. & Mrs. Minghong Leung
Mr. & Mrs. Jason Ligsay
Mr. Wyllie Louie ’13 
Dr. & Mrs. Barry D. Lovett
Mrs. Marie Lum
Mr. & Mrs. Clyde T. Masaki
Ms. Barbara J. Medeiros
Mr. & Mrs. Roy J. Miyahira
Ms. Patsy T. Miyahiro
Ms. Ann K. Mori
Mr. Dean K. Morihara
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Moritomo
Mrs. Thongboun Mounthongdy
Mr. & Mrs. George Moyer
Mr. & Mrs. Paul F. Murakami
Mr. & Mrs. Roy T. Murakami
Mrs. Pat A. Murphy
Ms. Nadine Nakamatsu ’98 
Mr. & Mrs. Milton N. Nakamura
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Nehl
Ms. Donna Neilson
Mrs. June Itokazu Nobuta ’59 
Mrs. Deena Kawata Nogaki ’92 
Ms. Lynne Nohara ’92 
Mr. & Mrs. Garrett K. Omoto ’79 
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Ohiro
Mr. & Mrs. Harold S. Oshiro
Mr. & Mrs. Alvin H. Oumi 
Mrs. Mae E. Oyama
Mr. & Mrs. Scott M. Saito
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Y. Shibata
Ms. Lauren X. Stein ’13 
Ms. Karen Sumida
Ms. Kara Takata ’99 
Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Takiguchi
Mr. & Mrs. Roy M. Tetsutani
Mr. & Mrs. Gary K. Tomita
Mr. & Mrs. Mark S. Tonini
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick J. Wang
Mr. Xudong Wang &  

Mrs. Min Zhong
Mr. & Mrs. Earl Y. Watanabe
Dr. & Mrs. Grant J. Yamashita ’89 
Mr. & Mrs. Jordan Yasutomi ’03 
Mr. & Mrs. Norman N. Yonamine
Ms. Joy N. Yoshida ’99 
Mr. Nathan H. Yoshida ’98 
Ms. Susan F. Yoshida
Mr. & Mrs. Jian Guo Zhang

Alabama
Mr. & Mrs. Michael W. Haley

California
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas A. Allen ’75 
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Brant  

(Melynda Moyes Brant ’76 
Assoc.) 

Fundx Investment Group, LLC
Mrs. Traci Lum Miles ’86 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew E. Towell

Colorado
Dr. & Mrs. Veryl Henderson.

Georgia
Mr. & Mrs. Dick Burnett
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Morris

Illinois
Mrs. Ginny Crossett Morris  

’55 Assoc.

Kentucky
Mr. & Mrs Joshua M. Bell

Maryland
Heritage Baptist Church Choir
Mr. Rudy Mierisch
Ms. Carol Reber

North Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Woody Fish
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Harris
Mr. James McMahan
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Neal
Ms. Beverly W. Parrish
Mr. & Mrs. Justin Price
Mrs. Eloise Spangler
Ms. Lynn Spangler

Oklahoma
Mrs. Pat Alexander 

South Carolina
Mr. & Mrs. Leiton Chinn ’62 
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Taylor 

Tennessee
Olive Allen Memorial Fund  

Tennessee Baptist Foundation

Texas
Mrs. Nancy Humphrey Dark ’61 
Mrs. Peggy Ellsworth
Mr. & Mrs. H. Wayne Hodge
Mr. & Mrs Edwin Kajihiro
Mr. & Mrs. David Ramsey
R. Doyle Taylor Estate
Mr. & Mrs. David Yell

Virginia
Ms. Jeanne Armerntrout
Ms. Trinity Barker Bess
Dr. Nathaniel Bishop
Mr. Daniel S. Bowser
Boys & Girls Clubs of  

Southwest Virginia
Mr. Larry Carter
Mrs. Teresa Copenhaver
Ms. Elizabeth Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. Irving Mager, Jr.
Mrs. Kimberly Riley
Mr. Charles Sawyers
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Washington
Mr. Bill K. Allister ’72 Assoc. 
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen C. Litster ’68 

*deceased during year

Special Funds
O.W. Dub Efurd Memorial  

Scholarship**
Chatham/Georgetown College 

Scholarship Fund
Mallory Kathryn Ellis Soldier  

of Light Scholarship Award** 
Kilohana Kai (Larry Wong  

Memorial) Scholarship**
Faustina I. Lazo Scholarship**
Sue Nishikawa State Missions 

Scholarship Fund**  
Hawaii Pacific Baptist  
Convention

General Scholarship Fund**

Scholarship  
Endowment
Gary H. Arizala Scholarship
Allen & Mildred Au Scholarship**
Carl & Myra Bates Scholarship
Maudie Bearden Scholarship
Richard & Alice Bento  

Scholarship** (new)
Waldo & Alyne Bugbee  

Scholarship
Dr. Lucius A. & Dona M. Butler 

Scholarship
Ruby Bice Campbell Scholarship**
Harold & Mary Lou Causby 

Scholarship
Don Chatham Scholarship**
Robert L. & Mary Lenora Coder 

Scholarship**
William & Ruth Crowe  

Scholarship
J.R. & May Delle Collins  

Scholarship
J.P. & Leola K. Edmonds  

Scholarship
Rev. O.W. Dub & Grace Efurd 

Scholarship **
Travis Ellis, Maurine King,  

Darrell Truitt, Joyce Wong 
Scholarship**

Ted & Floy Ferguson Scholarship
Herschel & Martha Fielder  

Scholarship
Al & Laura Belle Geiger  

Scholarship
HBA Alumni Assn. Scholarship**
Joyce Hallman Scholarship

Marsha Hirae Scholarship**
Vera Holsinger Scholarship
J. Ed & Burnell Hutcherson 

Scholarship**
Charles & Hazel Kawano  

Scholarship
Reggie & Pat Kikugawa  

Scholarship
Hansel & Dorothy Kincaid  

Scholarship
Wayne & Jane King Scholarship**
Rev. Carl & Hatsue Kinoshita 

Scholarship
Carole Kitahara Scholarship
Dorothy S. Kohatsu Scholarship 
Dan & Mary Eleanor Kong  

Scholarship
Victor & Aurora Lee Koon  

Scholarship**
Cleon & Wilma Ligon Scholarship
Carol Murosaki Maeda Scholarship
Betty Lou Mays Scholarship
H.P. & Mary R. McCormick  

Scholarship
Clarence & Anne McCreless 

Scholarship
Nella Fae McElroy Scholarship** 

(new)
Steve Murphy Scholarship**
Sue Nishikawa Scholarship
Paul & Mildred Oyer Scholarship**
Fannie H. Peeples Scholarship**
Hermon & Rayberta Ray  

Scholarship**
J.W. & Myrtie Atwood Reid 

Scholarship**
Stan & Marj Sagert Scholarship**
Jitsuo & Norma Shimada  

Scholarship**
Hilda Shiraki Scholarship
Louise Simms Scholarship
Anna L. Smith Scholarship
Hobart & Dorothy Smith  

Scholarship
Emma Street Scholarship
Susie Studer Scholarship**
R. Doyle & Bobbie Taylor  

Scholarship
Florence Liu Tong Scholarship
Tusculum Hills Baptist Church 

Scholarship
Frederick & Betty Usui Scholarship
Dr. Edmond Walker & Lurie 

Walker Stewart Scholarship** 
Henry & Tina Whitehead  

Scholarship** 
Thomas Robert Whitfield  

Scholarship** 
Joyce Wong Scholarship**
Oliver K. Yanaga Scholarship**

Paris Yelton Memorial  
Scholarship

Chester Young Scholarship** 
General Scholarship**

Other Endowed Funds
Fleming Trust School Operations 

Endowment**
Ruby Atwood Capital Projects 

Endowment
Teacher Endowment
Charlotte Hoover General  

Endowment
Hubert & Peggy Tatum Memorial 

Fund**
Nancy Jane Blair Music  

Endowment
Oyer Fine Arts Endowment**
Mallory Kathryn Ellis Soldier  

of Light Scholarship
Ken & Rosemond Street Athletic 

Endowment
Rob Fulford Scholar Athlete  

Endowment**
Les Kaneta Athletic Scholarship
General Endowment

** Funds with contributions 
2015–2016 fiscal year

Memorial Gifts
Contributions to Hawaii Baptist 
Academy were made in memory 
of the following during the  
2015-2016 fiscal year:

Gladys Aoki
W. Everett Bennett
Chris Biggers
Jon R. Bradford
Frances D. Bryce
Lenora Coder
Joseph Coleman
Leslie Nickelsen Collins ’87 
Joyce Dees
Mary Gardner
Paul Gima
Janet Goto
Shigeru Goto
Ralph Halliwill
Troy Hamrick
Darlene Henderson Kaneshiro
Victor Koon
Juanita Lam
Nella Fae McElroy
Alfred Miller
Elizabeth Morgan 
Ruth Nickelsen

Reyn H. Nylen ’81
Craig Okamoto ’78
Hannah Plowden 
James D. Seymour, Jr.
Mary Bennett Smith
Harue Tamashiro
Betty Jean McCormick Tucker
Howard M. Tull
Harry Uyeunten ’54

Honor Gifts
Contributions were made in 
honor of the following individuals 
during the 2015–2016 fiscal year:

Rose Greenwell
Sharon M. Hagio
Ernest & Eileen Lum
Mason Mayeda ’20 
Paige Mayeda ’20 
Dell Mays
Toshie Nakamura
Dennis T. Sasaki ’71 
Patricia Simmons
Helen B. Tull
Fred & Linda Wang
Todd Yokotake ’84 
Andrew & Mary Ann Young

Gifts in Kind
Robin Oka Estrada ’82  

Outrigger Reef Waikiki Hotel
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Jordan 
Maurine King
Leighton Miyachi ’84  

East Oahu Distributors
Alfred & Sherry Monico
Grant & Vera Okamura
Paige Oshiro ’17 
Parc Hotel Waikiki
Kathleen Saito
Titan Productions US, LLC
Susan Miyamoto Utsugi ’82  

Central Pacific Bank
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Watase
Robert Yatchmenoff ’71 

The Hawaiian Railway

Annual Giving Report  Fiscal Year July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016 
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Julie (Oda) Sueyoshi, Keith Sueyoshi, Lauren (Morihara) 
Kawabata, Cindy (Apo) Johnson, Greg Takeda, Cindy Sasaki, 
Desirée (Nishimoto) Takiguchi, Jeremiah Johnson, Lon Takiguchi,  
Naomi (Shiroma) Hershorn. Photo by Norm Foster of 
ruthshoots.com

HBA friends met at Levi’s Stadium in Santa Clara, California,  
for a 49ers football game on October 6. From left to right: 
Summer (Uehara) McDonald ‘06, Joy Yoshida ‘99, Nathan 
Yoshida ‘98, Shanon Kimura ‘06, and Mark McDonald ‘06.  
Photo by Susan Yoshida.

Dayson Wing Yew Chang was born on December 31, 2015, to Danford and 
Donna Chang. Dayson weighed 7 lbs. and 1 oz. and was 20.5 inches long. Dayson’s 
father is a counselor at HBA’s high school.

Hi’ilani Kaleihau Van Winkle was born on August 19, 2016, to Jarrett and Sarah 
(Murphy) Van Winkle ’01. Hi’ilani weighed 9 lbs. and 4.5 oz. and was 20 inches 
long. Hi’ilani’s grandmother, Pat Murphy, is the counselor at HBA’s elementary 
school, and her grandfather, Stephen Murphy, served as the school’s Christian 
Activities Director in the ’80s. 

Makana Jonathan Haglund was born on October 23, 2016, to Michael and Jenny 
(Rawlings) Haglund ’03. Makana surprised his family when he arrived 12 days 
early. He weighed 6 lbs. and 5 oz. and was 19.5 inches long. When he was born, 
Makana’s parents sang to him a song of blessing they had written the week before 
his birth. Makana’s grandmother, Jeri Rawlings, is a fourth grade teacher at HBA’s 
elementary school.

The Class of 1991 celebrated their 25th reunion with an evening 
at Mid Pacific Country Club followed by a family fun day at 
Waialae Nui Recreation Center, July 30–31. Seated from left to 
right: Ruth (Shiroma) Foster, Stanton Sunaoka, Candace (Honda) 
Young, Kirt Kobashigawa, Aric Oumi, and Brian Sakamoto.  
Standing left to right: Ryan Kusuda, Julie (Nakasone) Kusuda, 
Edward Dan Walls, Dawn Malia (Davis) Nekoba, Brandy (Ross) 
Maalouf, Amy (Hartman) Warren, Alan Shimozono, Brian Honma,  
Jason Nakamura, Arlene Lardizabal, Derek Yee, Kevin Won, 
Wendy (Arakaki) Cavasoz, Taz Lake, Traci (Shibuya) Morihara, 

Baby Eagles

Reunions

Alumni
Lionel Nagata, 77, of the class of 1957, died August 17, 2016 in 
Honolulu. An Army veteran, he was retired as a construction repre
sentative with the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. He was also a  
Yon-Dan Aikido instructor at Hawaii Betsuin Aikido Club. He is survived  
by wife Kathleen, sons Marc and Dean, daughters Lisa Galino and Kim 
Hirayama, brother Leonard, sister Violet Najita, and 5 grandchildren.

Parents
Patrick Mathews, of Honolulu, died October 10, 2016. He is survived 
by his wife Valerie and daughters Kara ’13 and Elisabeth, HBA 10th grader.

In Memory
Former Faculty
Carolyn Tom Casey, 51, of Mililani, died July 5, 2016. She was a 
kindergarten teacher at Hawaii Baptist Academy for nine years until 
her cancer diagnosis in 2015. 
“Teaching was more than a job for Carolyn, it was her passion,” said 
Amy Vorderbruegge, elementary school principal, at Casey’s memorial 
service on July 19.
As the team leader for the kindergarten teachers, Casey planned  
and organized Eagle Nesting Days for incoming kindergarteners.  
She also took the lead in planning the elementary school’s “MAC Day” 
(Mainland Advisory Council), which showcases the entire elementary 
school to the school’s mainland supporters.

Clockwise from above 
left: Dayson Chang, 
Hi‘ilani Van Winkle, 
Makana Haglund

(continued on page 12)
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Share with us your latest updates  
by submitting them online at 

www.hba.net/alumni.  

    Follow Us on Facebook!
HBA Ohana:  

www.facebook.com/HBAEagles

HBA Alumni:  
www.facebook.com/HBAAlumni

In Memory (continued from page 11)

AWARDS

Is there someone at 
HBA who has impacted 
your life? Do you know 
someone who has 
made a remarkable 
contribution to the 
success of HBA? 
Nominate that 
person today at 
www.hba.net/legacy.

Make plans to join us 
for our Legacy Awards 
in February 2019

Remember the past, 
embrace the present,
and inspire the future.

Casey previously worked at New Hope Mililani as an administrator,  
at Kaiser Permanente as a Behavior Specialist, and as a teacher for 
the Hawaii State Department of Education. She is survived by her 
husband Danny, daughter Jessica Truesdell ’15, brother Spencer Tom, 
and sisters Sandra Malandra and Brenda Tom.

Sachio Taira, 90, of Wahiawa, an Army veteran, died August 7, 2016. 
He was HBA’s college counselor for ten years, 1987-1997, following 
37 years of service with the Department of Education. He retired in 
1986 from Leilehua High School where he was head of the counseling 
department. Mr. Taira was known as the walking encyclopedia 
of colleges as well as financial aid guru, having visited almost 200 
colleges and universities across the U.S. He was a member of Olivet 
Baptist Church since 1943. He is survived by his wife Tokie, son  
David, daughters Jennifer Loui and Jill Giovannoni, sister Chiyoko,  
and seven grandchildren and five great-grandchildren .

Mainland Advisory Council
Rebecca “Becky” Hamrick, 96, of Shelby, N.C., died July 11, 2016. She 
worked in the family business, A.V. Hamrick and Company, Inc. before 
her 27 year career as an English teacher at Shelby High School. She 
was active in missions and choir at First Baptist Church, Shelby, where 
she was a deacon. She is survived by sons, Dr. Alger Vason Hamrick, III 
(Ann) and Charles Gregory Hamrick (Marie); four grandchildren; and 
six great-grandchildren.

Jerry Redmon, 87, of Richardson, Texas, died Aug. 6, 2016. He was  
an electronics engineer at Rockwell International and a member  
and deacon at First Baptist Church, Richardson. He is survived  
by his children, Cynthia (Barry) Pennings, Keith (Andrea) Redmon, 
Julie Redmon, and Cindy Stone; eight grandchildren; and nine 
great-grandchildren.

Marjorie M. Holden, 95, of Hudson, N.C., died Aug. 17, 2016. She  
was a retired vice-president for Brandon Furniture and was a member 
of Mt. Zion Baptist Church. She is survived by son Charles (Jean); 
daughters Dawn Jennings, Marsha (Thomas) Mull, Celeste (Daniel) 
Phillips; six grandchildren; and one great-grandson.

Betty Parker Sweitzer, 88, of Houston, Texas, died Aug. 27, 2016. 
She was an elementary school teacher with an art major. She taught 
Sunday School at University Baptist Church in Houston, where she  
was involved with the Navajo Mission team and with mission trips  
to Australia and Brazil. She is survived by son John (Genelle) and  
two grandsons.

CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY is also expressed to the following HBA staff  
on the loss of loved ones:

Kathy Kiriu, high school math teacher, on the passing of her brother, 
Alan Kiriu, 53, of Kapaau, Hawaii, on June 6, 2016.

Helen Archpru, recently retired high school registrar, on the passing  
of her mother, Masako Okano, 92, of Hilo, Hawaii, on October 23, 2016.



MAC Week in Honolulu!

Calling all mainland friends to

February 21–24, 2017 • Hale Koa Hotel, Waikiki

Register online today at www.hba.net/MAC

SoCal Tournaments

GIRLS: Garden Grove Classic at Garden Grove High School  
    11271 Stanford Ave., Garden Grove, CA 92840
Game 1: Dec. 26 at 7:30 p.m. 
Game 2, 3 & 4: TBD.

BOYS: Leon Davis Classic at Whittier Christian High School
    501 N. Beach Blvd., La Habra, CA 90631
Game 1: Dec. 26 at 7:30 p.m.
Game 2: Dec. 27 at 4:30 p.m.
Game 3: Dec. 28 at 3 p.m.
Game 4: Dec. 29 TBD

Tailgate Parties to follow Games 4 for boys and girls. 
Locations and times TBD.

Follow @hbaathletics on Twitter and  
@hba_athletics on Instagram for updates

More Events

SoCal Alumni Reunion
When: Wed., Dec. 28 at 5:30 p.m.
Where: Buca Di Beppo, Anaheim
Cost: $30
Register online at www.hba.net/alumni
RSVP by Sun., Dec. 18

Contact:
Carole (Nakama) Masaki ’95
cmasaki@hba.net
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